
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 FEBRUARY 2007


EX.041/07
REFERENCE FROM THE COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE - UPDATE ON LICENSING ISSUES ARISING FROM THE EVENING AND NIGHT TIME ECONOMY REVIEW (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio – Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter – A Minute Excerpt from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 18 January 2007 on the Licensing issues arising from the Evening and Night Time Economy review was submitted.  The Committee had resolved:-

"1. That the update on licensing issues be welcomed and the reduction in offences since the Licensing Act be noted;

2. That it be recommended that the Executive and the Crime and Reduction Partnership investigate the investment and measures needed to make the weekend pedestrianisation of Botchergate a permanent measure"

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting  and reported that he understood that subsequent to the Committee meeting, this matter had been considered in another forum and there would be costs attached to the proposal, including road signage.  The Committee had emphasised the importance of investigating the proposal further as it would be an important safety measure.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder reported that the weekend pedestrianisation of Botchergate had been considered by the Carlisle Area Transport Advisory Group at a recent meeting and there had been unanimous agreement that it should proceed but this would depend on the installation of road signage and required modifications to public transport.  The Group were making a recommendation to the County Council Local Committee for Carlisle.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the current situation regarding the consideration of the weekend pedestrianisation of Botchergate by the County Council Local Committee for Carlisle be noted.

Reasons for Decision - To respond to the reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.
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